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Michael,
 
As we discussed on the phone on Monday, here is our account of the
helicopter crash on Saturday, July 16 at approximately 7:20 pm at our
ranch located at 988 US Hwy 84 - south of Romeroville/Las Vegas. 
 
John’s observations:

I was cooking dinner outside our home when the helicopter flew
directly over our campfire. The helicopter sounded OK but was
flying very slowly above me heading west.
 

Paige’s observations:
 

My sister-in-law, Kelly Nelson, and I drove out to the bluff on the
west side of the ranch to take photos of the view and the sunset. 
We heard a very loud engine noise coming from behind us on the
left and kept watching to see what it was.  A helicopter came into
view and we noticed that it was flying slowly, quite low and directly
straight ahead.  The engine noise was loud and didn’t sound right. 
I did not hear the repetitive whirring sound that I usually associate
with a helicopter’s blades spinning. I cannot say if they were or
were not spinning, the sound may have been drowned out by the
loud engine noise, I don’t know.  I personally only saw the pilot
and noticed that he was sitting quite upright.  I wondered if he had
maybe had a stroke or heart attack, but he was not resting on the
dash area nor slumped over. 
 
We watched the helicopter quickly lose altitude and noticed that
there was no movement left or right, only a direct descent down
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